
 

January 27, 2022 

AN OPEN LETTER TO SENATOR JOSEPH R. BIDEN 

Senator Biden, your reckless disregard for the United States 

Constitution and the Rule of Law has brought this country near a point 

of no return, and I believe I represent the majority of Americans when 

I call upon you to think carefully about your upcoming actions in 

regard to the Supreme Court. 

Most American citizens are now aware that the 2020 Election was 

fraudulent, and that you did not earn and do not deserve the office 

which you claim. Evidence of a multi-state election conspiracy already 

exceeds what would normally is needed to procure a Grand Jury 

indictment, and more evidence is being exposed every day. 

You have the same protections and rights against self-incrimination as 

any American citizen, so I certainly do not expect you to admit to your 

role in the conspiracy, or even admit to its existence; that will be 

exposed in due course through traditional legal means. However, you 

must understand that given the likelihood that the means by which 

you achieved your claimed office will be soon the subject of a landmark 

Supreme Court case, appointing a Supreme Court Justice to a lifetime 

appointment will likely cause a constitutional crisis which will impose 

an undue burden on our Republic. Any Justice that you would 

nominate would be required to recuse themselves from any Court 



proceedings on this matter, leading to the possibility of a split vote 

and national chaos. 

Therefore, on the behalf of the American people, I implore you to make 

no nomination to the Court until the legality of the 2020 election is 

finally determined by that Court. Furthermore, I request that you ask 

Justice Breyer to forego his retirement until that time, so that a full 

court can hear the case against you and a fair reckoning can be 

achieved. 

If you truly believe that the results of the 2020 Presidential Election 

as certified represent the true and accurate will of the people, then 

you can, by executive order, require all state and county election 

boards to make all 2020 election records (other than those which 

specifically identify any protected personal information on voters) 

open for inspection. This should include all access to voter rolls and 

voting histories, paper and electronic ballots, and per-ballot reporting 

indicating times, candidate choices, precincts, and style of voting. 

Speaking for myself, I pledge with my sacred honor that I would 

produce a fair and accurate report of results for every county and state, 

no matter the nature of those results. Many other technical and 

election experts would also make that same pledge. The process of 

running elections in this country would become open and transparent, 

as was intended by our nation’s founders. 

If the data shows that the certified results were accurate, I would 

accept this outcome, as would the majority of Americans. If not, at the 

very least you would have done a service to your country by allowing 

the resolution of this election crisis which is preventing any real 

national unity or progress. 

 


